COUNTRY HILLS GARDEN CLUB BULLETIN

August, 1704	August,	1964	
--------------	---------	------	--

This month's regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 11th. This is the month we are to visit Mrs. Patteson-Knight's garden, so the business meeting will be a short one before car pooling to her home. Because of this, all members please be on time for the meeting! We will meet at the home of Rosie Work, 400 Boxford Court, for coffee and the meeting and will leave from there.

In order to make arrangements for the necessary number of cars, it is particularly important for all members to contact the hostess ahead of time to notify her if you will or will not be attending. Also, if you can drive, let her know this as well.

Two things to remember -- Mrs. Patteson-Knight has volunteered her garden for a picnic lunch after the tour, so all members plan on packing a lunch. Second, we are all to be given an azalea cutting from one of her bushes, so remember to bring a coffee can filled with sand to put it in. The cans will have to have holes punched in the bottom for drainage, but it might be wise to either wait and punch the holes after getting home, or if you wish to punch them first, to cover the bottom with aluminum foil or the like to prevent a lap full of sand on the way home.

Another reminder of a necessary evil -- dues are now due! If you have not already paid them, please bring your \$4.00 on Tuesday.

The Bridge Benefit and Fashion Show is now only a month away. Tickets for all members to sell will be distributed at the meeting and all members are asked to remember to bring their green stamps or your dollar on Tuesday.

Remember also -- this Saturday is the annual party! It will be held at the home of Viv and Walt Troyer, 220 Andover Drive. The time is 7:30, the dress informal. All members will be contacted by phone, but if you weren't home or for some other reason couldn't be reached, please call Viv (0950) or Wendy (2254) and let us know if you will be there.

One happy note -- With the guests who have recently attended meetings and who have decided to join us and with a rather lengthy list of potential members who have expressed the desire to join and who will be attending as guests at forthcoming meetings, it looks like we have again obtained our full membership roster of 30 members. Therefore, from now on, all interested new guests will have to be put on a waiting list. Also, because of a full membership and a waiting list, our ruling of three unexcused absences must again be enforced.

See you all on Saturday!

Cynthia Smith President